
NOTICE TO MARINERS 
GIPPSLAND PORTS 

 
 The following Notice is published for general navigation information 

AUSTRALIA - VICTORIA 
NO.468 OF 2025 

ENTRANCE TO THE PORT OF GIPPSLAND LAKES 
LAKES ENTRANCE BAR PREFERRED APPROACH  

LEADING LINE ALTERED FROM “LINE 5” TO “GREEN LIGHT” 
 

DATE:   

PREVIOUS NOTICE: 

18th September 2025 – Effective immediately.  
 
Notice to Mariners No.191(T) of 2025 is referred to and cancelled. 
 

DETAILS: 

 

 

 

 

 

Mariners are advised that following dredging operations and recent 
bathymetric survey results, the preferred leading line to cross the Lakes 
Entrance Bar has been altered from the temporary “Leading Line 5” 
back to “Green Light”. The transit bearing of “Green Light” is 347⁰(T) to 
Flagstaff Hill Light (F.20m 7M). 
 
A copy of the latest bathymetric survey for the Lakes Entrance Bar and 
the Entrance to the Gippsland Lakes is available on the Gippsland Ports 
Website at; 
https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/publications/bathymetric-surveys/  
 
Further details can be obtained from Gippsland Ports Harbour Master on 
0427 610 025 
 
 

CHART AFFECTED: 
 

PUBLICATIONS AFFECTED:  

 

ENC Cells Au438147 & AU5LENo1 
  
 
Gippsland Ports Waterways Online available at 
https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/boating/waterways-online/  

FURTHER NOTICE: No further Notice will be issued. 
  

  
CAPT. BEVIS HAYWARD  
HARBOUR MASTER 
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